


Meet The Sesion Clerks
CLAUDIA NICHOLSON REMINDS US ABOUT
BLYSTHWOOD CHRISTMAS APPEAL 

It’s Not Too Early to
Talk About Christmas!
Christmas may seem too far ahead to mention it, but it is not too soon
to start collecting for the Blythswood Christmas Box Appeal. As many
of you will know, this area has for many years generously donated to
this long-standing scheme where shoe boxes are filled with small
useful Christmas presents, which are delivered to people in desperate
situations. These boxes have gone to such places as Romania, Ukraine
etc and have given much joy to those who have nothing. The boxes
need to be ready by the end of October. It’s a huge logistical task to
organise packing and shipping.

It is now difficult for one person to be able to fill one shoebox, it is
expensive and not easy to source locally all appropriate items. Also, it
is not easy to acquire an empty usable shoebox. We will be able to
source boxes if required. The list on page 4 indicates some of the gifts
that could be included. Money donations are also accepted.

If you want to contribute, you don’t need a full box - just buy a wee
thing or two and hand it in at any of the churches or other
collection places - www.peninsulachurches.org.uk/shoeboxes for
details 

Please give a thought and a wee gift to the Blythswood Christmas Box
Appeal.

Claudia

Claudia Nicholson, elder at Strontian.

BLYTHSWOOD.ORG/SHOEBOXAPPEAL



BLYTHSWOOD SHOEBOX CHRISTMAS APPEAL

Filled shoeboxes or individual items for
inclusion in boxes can be brought to any of the
churches - or contact one of the ministry team

who will arrange collection.
Donald: 01967 402234 Ella: 01967 431834 Jade: 07725 703029

BY 31ST

OCTOBER













Supporting the Peninsula congregations 

As with all Church of Scotland congregations we rely on offerings and donations to 
cover the costs of mission, ministry, buildings upkeep and other running costs. 

We are grateful for the regular and 
generous contributions, which can be 
made in a number of ways: 

•Cash or cheque in the offering plate at 
Sunday Worship services and other 
occasions. (Cash Gifts of up to £30 can be included 
in the Gift Aid Small Donations Scheme whereby the 
church can claim from HMRC the income tax amount 
whether or not you pay tax) 

• Cheque in the post to the congregational treasurer - addresses are overleaf 
• One off Internet banking payment - details overleaf 
• Regular Bank Standing Order, which you may be able to set up via internet 

banking or can request from the treasurer a SO form which can be forwarded to 
your bank. 

Overleaf is a GiftAid form which can be completed and enables the church to 
reclaim the income tax you pay on the amount of your gift at no expense to you. 
One simple form will cover all future contributions to the congregations. 

The treasurers can be contacted by email at: 
Peter White - treasurer.ams@peninsulachurches.org.uk 
Alison Adam - treasurer.aa@peninsulachurches.org.uk  

Our giving towards to ongoing life of the church is not only financial, and we thank 
all for the gifts of time and talent.  If you would like to be more involved in the 
local church do be in touch with one of the ministry team.  Maybe you have 
technical skills and could help with recording or streaming services, or graphic 
design skills which could be used to create graphics for the web and Facebook 
pages…. Maybe you have building experience and could be part of the property 
teams… 

Thank you for your support of the Peninsula congregations.

mailto:treasurer.ams@peninsulachurches.org.uk
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ARDNAMURCHAN
CHURCH

Following the closure in 2018 of the former Ardnamurchan Church, and a period of
gathering for worship at the Kilchoan Community Centre, it has been a delight to

see the completion of the new Ardnamurchan Church.  The formal opening was on
Wednesday 13th September when the Moderator, Rt Rev Sally Foster-Fulton

shared in the service.  

Her words included:

"Remember what the purpose of this building is – a central point for love to
breathe, for people to learn, to be safe and offer safety and welcome,"

And you will be a blessing – you will serve your God-given, love-inspired purpose.

Blessed will be your worship and your music, blessed will be your clubs and
meetings, blessed will be your outreach and service in the community you are part

of, blessed will be your lives, an embodiment of Christ.

Open wide the doors of your building and the doors of your hearts.

WEDNESDAY
TEA AND SCONES

AT ARDNAMURCHAN
CHURCH

CHECK THE NOTICE
BOARD

FOR DATES AND
TIMES






